
Glasgow Archers Indoor Season 2010/2011 
Criagholme Sports Hall 

 
As you should be aware, the protective netting has been installed in the Craigholme Sports Hall and 
we are due to commence using the hall on the 12th of January 2011. 
 
As part of the agreement with the school, we must ensure that we do everything possible to protect 
the physical structure of the sports hall, and from a club point of view we need to protect the long 
standing relationship we have with the school.  It is important to remember that the new facility is 
much bigger than the current one, making club nights more comfortable and also allowing the 
possibility of hosting competitions in the future, so a little upheaval and a short “settling in” period 
may be required. 
 
To this end, the school have tabled a list of criteria that must be adhered to, and this will require 
diligence and co-operation from all club members.  Below are some important points that represent 
the major changes to your average club night. 
 

 NO OUTDOOR SHOES – No outdoor shoes to be worn in the gym hall.  Please bring clean, 
non-marking,  indoor shoes for wearing whilst shooting.   If you don’t have indoor shoes you 
will not be allowed to shoot.  This point is non-negotiable so no complaining if you forget!!  
This is also applicable to all those attending, including visitors and parents bringing younger 
archers. 
 

 COME EARLY – The new facility will require club members to come along early enough to 
help set up the extra Bosses, as well as give yourself enough time to set up your bow and 
transport it from the equipment area to the waiting line.  
 
On entry to the venue please make your way up to the mezzanine area to set up your bow.  
Tackle boxes will not be allowed to be brought into the gym hall and left on the floor. The 
only exception to this is where we have members with a disability.  In these cases, 
wheelchairs, support stands, etc. along with tackle boxes may be brought into the gym hall. 
In this case, such tackle boxes should be stored on the shelving area on the far side of the 
gym hall. 
 

 Target stands must be placed on the crash mats that we have purchased for this purpose, 
and when removing the bosses from the stands, these must not be placed on the gym hall 
floor - but must be carried to the storage cupboard.  
 

 Our let is from 18:30 - 21:00 and as we must be out of the building by 21:00 all archers will 
be expected to help set up and take away the targets. 
 

 
We would ask for co-operation on all of these points from all club members and visitors. We have a 

strong relationship with the school and this can only be maintained if we all follow these simple rules 

  


